Bicycle, Pedestrian & Greenway Advisory Committee (BPGAC)
Tuesday, May 9th, 2017
GF City Hall, 255 North 4th Street, Grand Forks, ND – A102
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I. Greenway Items 
i. Spring Update – Kim Greendahl is out but did not have anything to share with the group.

Art Young was wondering when the dock would be open but Stephanie Erickson did not have answer for him but would look into it. Aaron Kennedy shared with the group that the boat house was opening Memorial Weekend, Stephanie Erickson followed up that it would at the very least open before that day. 

Richard O’Connor asked about what was the policy for law enforcement going through the Greenway and asked if Kim Greendahl could go over that. Stephanie said she would pass that on.
ii. Kennedy Bridge (pushed forward because it was brought up in conversation) – Jane Croeker brought up how impressed she was with the construction crew and how they were taking care of the trails. 
II. Bicycle and Pedestrian Items 

i. Complete Streets – Stephanie Erickson started off with that this is an open group discussion. The MPO has a workshop about two weeks ago; some people from this group were there. I also went to the Committee of the Whole last night as an informational item to let them know what we are doing and to get their support. She mentioned that the Committee was in support and saw it as positive thing for the community. 
Jane Croeker gave a recap of the Complete Streets workshop that was put on by the MPO starting off that there is ten elements that make up the Complete Streets Policy and you can see in the packets. She pointed out that there is big emphasis on connectivity and pointing out that is something that gets talked about a lot in this group. She was happy to see all the different stakeholders in attendance and some good input was shared. She also brought up the performance measures and what that looks like for your area that makes sense in resources and employees. Jane Croeker was happy to see Pete Haga open up the workshop and he started off talking about Equity and how important is to hear all voices. Jane also pointed out moving forward with this is to remember it is people ordinated and not just for bikes and pedestrians but also cars its every mode. Then she went into that they also talked about comfort and safety and the different class of riders and thought that was really interesting. Jane also talked about how they went over speeds and the difference in speeds how it affects how quickly you can stop and the distance and she found that very interesting. She also brought up how we prioritize projects, she feels like gathering up input is good but feels the order of the projects is unclear and transparent in how projects are prioritized and she was not the only one at the workshop that felt that way. Also Jane Croeker mentioned they talked about pilot programs and trying things out before making it permanent. 
ii. Re-applying for Bicycle Friendly Community – Stephanie Erickson started the conversation reminding the group that we as a community already have the Bronze level status and we need to start looking at reapplying in the next year it’s a lot of data gathering and it took about a year to put it together last time. Stephanie Erickson is still figuring it out how to tackle the application again and was looking to the group for suggestions. Aaron Kennedy thought a subcommittee would be a good idea to form so it does not bog down the Bicycle, Pedestrian and Greenway Advisory Committee meetings. Stephanie Erickson agreed that was a good idea and she would start figuring out the details and asked the group in the meantime to be thinking about if that is something they would want to be part of. Aaron Kennedy asked if you have to redo the entire application or just highlight what has changed since last time. Stephanie Erickson replied that you do have to go through the application again but there are some questions that address that are you reapplying. She also reminded the group one of things they pointed out that we are missing is the Complete Streets Policy as well as we are lacking with our on street facilities. Jane Croeker pointed out that education was also one of them and stated we have also improved there as well. Art Young asked if the rides we did with the city would fall into the education piece? Stephanie Erickson respond with that she thinks it falls under education and pointed out that Art Young also has been doing a good job in doing the senior rides. 
Stephanie Erickson brought up the community could also apply for walkable friendly community status as well, she told the group she will look into that as well and bring that back to the group. 
iii. Upcoming Projects Update – Stephanie Erickson asked David Kuharenko if there is any upcoming projects? David responds the shared use path on south 20th street is moving forward from 32nd ave south to 36th ave south. Aaron Kennedy asked David what side it’s going to be on and he could not remember but Stephanie Erickson responded that it’s going to be on the Natural Grocer side of the street. David Kuharenko mentioned there is also another shared use path going a long Belmont on the south end of town by the Prariewood area and that will continue on to about 62nd.

Art Young pointed out that some of the more mature areas are due for maintenance like along Belmont, Greenway trail that dumps you out to the drain way. David Kuharenko also shared with the group there will be a number of paths that they will be overlaying and repairing: 32nd ave south and south 38th Street. Art Young brought up the test strip a long 24th and Columbia West that it has deteriorated. David Kuharenko pointed out that was a test area that did not work out and won’t be using that material again which was basically crushed up glass and appreciated the feedback.
Richard O’Connor asked about glass on the multi-use paths and the cleanup. Art Young would like to see the maintenance street guy’s step up their game and sweep the paths a couple of times a year and that to be part of the Complete Streets Policy. David Kuharenko told them to best respond is to 311 one those things.

Aaron Kennedy asked when will the Sharrows be painted, David Kuharenko responded with that they have started repainting but was not sure what order they are going but he knows they start with repainting the busier roads first.

Jane Croeker brought up one of the things that came up in the Complete Streets workshop was advanced bike boxes and reminded the group that we have talked about them in the past. And asked if it is something we can look into again. David Kuharenko respond with that he could not remember why they have not happened in the past when they were brought up but will be looking at it again.
Stephanie Erickson had a couple of questions she brought up to the group: Bike rides, do you want to do some bike rides this summer with city staff? Art Young said he thinks they are good idea and will attend when he can because of his health and suggests we start in Aaron Kennedy’s neighborhood and one in Jane Croekers neighborhood and one in EGF. Stephanie Erickson’s second question to the group was do you want to continue to meet here or have meetings outside. The group felt that can be confusing so they thought the best way to go was to meet here and go from there if they wanted to move the meeting to another location. Jane Croeker reminded the group that we have in the past had different groups run the meetings such as a kayaking, disc golf and birding where the group would be able to have a different experience and get appreciate of different activities. The group would like to do once a month on a Saturday on of the activities and would like to start with discgolf. Stephanie Erickson’s third question was that she told the group she will be out of town during the month on June during the regular scheduled meeting and is wondering if the group would like to move the meeting forward a week or push it back a week? The group voted to have the meeting be on the 6th of June.
Aaron Kennedy brought up the gravel trail by the Discovery School is deteriorated and the flashing lights that were just installed that are supposed to help with the crossing but it actually blocks the pedestrian signal so you don’t know when you are supposed cross. David Kuharenko said he will talk to Jane Williams about that. 
